
Residents come out to protest Crane Ledge development

Dozens of residents came out to show their opposition of the plan to develop 14 acres of the Crane Ledge Woods on the Hyde Park, Roslindale
and Mattapan line on Saturday.
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Almost 80 residents came to
American Legion Highway on
the Roslindale and Hyde Park
line on March 26 to protest the
construction of 270 units in the
woods of Crane Ledge.

The proposal has sat dor-
mant for about eight months as
far as public meetings or dis-
course is concerned, since the
Boston Planning and Develop-
ment Agency (BPDA) issued a
scoping determination and
Draft Project Impact Report
(DPIR) in August of 2021.

Residents gathered in the
parking lot at the Walgreens on
American Legion Highway,
which sits directly north of the
proposed development. While
the 270 units of rental housing
in nine buildings does not en-
compass all of Crane Ledge
Woods at 990 American Legion
Hywy., it’s a significant chunk.

Organizers like James
Michel said they wanted to pre-
serve the open space and
greenspace of the parcel, which
is in short supply in the neigh-
borhood.

Resident Hilani Morales
came down with her son James
and a lot of chalk to participate
in the protest and make some
art along the way. Hilani Mo-
rales said she felt more and
more the city’s denser neighbor-
hoods are losing what little
greenspace they have.

“I’m a Hyde Park resident
and a global resident, and this is
the Crane Ledge Woods,” she
said. “It’s a huge 14 acres of
tree canopy that has been work-
ing for many, many years to sup-
port us and our health. Particu-
larly in the inner city, where
asthma rates are really high and
we really need the help of trees
to clean the oxygen I, my son
and my community breathe. We

The plan of The Poor Sis-
ters of St Clare to demolish
their monastery on Centre
Street reached a crescendo
when the Jamaica Plain Neigh-
borhood Council (JPNC) voted
at its March 22 meeting to send
a letter to Boston Mayor
Michelle Wu requesting delay
and a community planning pro-
cess for affordable housing on
the site.

The full council voted on
this recommendation that the JP
Housing Committee approved
at is March 15 meeting.

The planned demolition and
sale of the property as reported
by The Bulletin seems to have
touched a nerve among coun-
cil members, including Kevin
Rainsford.

“Very rarely does a large
parcel [2.88 acres] like this be-
come available,” he said at the
housing committee. “I would be
in favor of increased affordable
housing on this site. I want to
encourage 25 percent afford-
able housing on this site.”

Rainsford added he wants to

The proposed office and
life science development at
1170-1190 Soldiers Field Rd.
has been changed to include
a residential component.

The offices and life sci-
ences are sited on an area that
are currently the offices of the
WBZ TV Station, which is be-
ing remade to the west of the
site and will be paid for from
the proceeds of this office/
residential development at
1170-1190 Soldiers Field Rd.

The new residential build-
ing is planned for the south of
the site and will be at a height
of 75 feet with 85 rental units,
20 percent of which National
Development’s Ted Tye said
would be designated as af-
fordable, between 40 percent
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can’t let the trees go. Once the
trees go they don’t come back.”

Representatives from devel-
oper Lincoln Properties have
stated on record that there is
little or no wildlife in the wooded
area. Morales said she patently
disagrees.

“My son and I just walked
around there and we saw rob-
ins, woodpeckers, squirrels and
crows, and that was just a brief
walk; it’s very much alive,” she
said.

Mount Hope Canterbury
Neighborhood Association lead-
ers Rick Yoder and Lisa
Beatman said they hope to
push the city to purchase the
property and keep it for open
space.

Yoder said he, Beatman, and
many other neighbors around
the property have been cam-
paigning to preserve the land for
almost a decade, far longer than
when Lincoln Development
first proposed 270 units there.

“About seven or eight years
at least,” Yoder said. “Lisa went
for a walk there one day and
then went home and dragged
me back and said, ‘We got to
save this thing.’ So we worked
with the city under (former Bos-
ton Mayor Marty) Walsh, par-
ticularly Chris Cook, who was
the Parks Department commis-
sioner and then the Chief of
Environment, and he went up
with us. He fell in love with this
and said we have to save this.
And then Michelle Wu as a City
Councilor At-Large came up
with us too and said we have to
save this. We tried so hard in
our neighborhood to try to get
the city to find the money to buy
it.”

Yoder said the city did try to
find a way to purchase the prop-
erty, but the negotiations fell
through.

“I wasn’t in on the negotia-
tions so I can’t say much about
it, but it’s definitely gotten a lot

tougher,” he said. “I don’t blame
Chris; I don’t know how things
work in City Hall and I think he
had limited decision making
there. I think it kind of reflects
on the fact that downtown
parks and more corporate parks
are always getting the most im-
portant attention, and the outly-
ing districts like these, which are
environmental justice areas and
majority people of color, it seems
like they have to wait a little
while.”

Resident Dawn Hynes said
she felt the forested area had
given the community a lot.

“And we haven’t given back
anything and we should,” she
said.

Resident Liza Green said
there was a lot of organizational
support for the protest.

“There are hundreds of or-
ganizations and groups in the
coalition that support saving
Crane Ledge Woods,” she said.

Residents Joel Sienko and
Olivia Barksdale said they got
involved recently.

“I work for Mass Audobon
and we’re actively trying to save
the property,” Barksdale said.

Resident Pam Kristan said
one of her biggest pastimes is
what she called urban foraging,
and she loves to forage in the
Crane Ledge Woods.

“The deal is, this is just the
tip of the iceberg, but open
space, natural land and all that
kind of stuff feeds us in many
many many ways, and that’s
what I’m about,” she said.
“Making sure that every square
inch of land is useful to hous-
ing. Not only for housing, not
only for jobs, but as things that
promote life.”

Resident and member of
Extinction Rebellion Susan
Lemont said she wanted to help
support the movement and save
the woodlands.

“These developments can’t
just go on and on and on,” she
said. “People need green
spaces. The sixth mass extinc-
tion is underway. Animals need
greenspaces and we’re here to
support that.”

State Rep. Liz Miranda’s
team went to the protest as

Residents said the woods are a habitat for wildlife and a natural barrIer
to flooding and the urban heat sink effect.
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City Council takes aim at civil asset forfeiture

The Boston City Council
voted unanimously to con-
tinue meeting on police trans-
parency with a focus on civil
asset forfeiture.

Civil asset forfeiture is the
practice by which police can
claim that a piece of property
was involved in a crime and
can seize said property, with-
out necessarily convicting any-
one of a crime. The property
is then sold, with the proceeds
going to the department.

Boston City Councilor and

hearing sponsor Julia Mejia
said she wants more transpar-
ency around the issue.

Mejia said the committee
will be following up with the
city for more information on
the federal database on civil
asset forfeiture, a breakdown
of the civil asset forfeiture
dollars obtained from indi-
viduals with convictions ver-
sus constrictions and a break-
down of the exigent circum-
stances, and a log of every
time the Boston Pol ice
Department’s (BPD) cell site
simulator has been turned on
(a tool to capture cell phone

conversat ions ,  texts  and
data).

BPD Deputy Director
Chief Financial Officer Lisa
O’Brien sa id  dur ing the
meeting that the physical ob-
jects seized are not held by
the BPD and are in fact held
in a trust called the Federal
Equitable Sharing Agree-
ment.

“However, our portion
comes in after it’s deter-
mined how much is going to
be shared equitably, and so
it’s held in a trust, the cus-
todian of which is the City
of Boston Treasury Depart-
ment,” she said. “So it comes
in through our Treasury De-
partment… so we have no
control how they determine
how much our share is; it’s

based on the investigation
and the outcome of the in-
vestigation. Depending on
how many parties were in-
volved and the trust agree-
ment, it’s equitably shared
amongst those agencies.”

She said the trust fund,
formed in 1997, stipulates
what the BPD can and can-
not spend the money on. The
council requested a copy of
the trust fund agreement to
see what those kinds of items
or programs are.

“Anything we take out of
the trust goes through the
Treasury Depar tment ,”
O’Brien said. “And every
purchase that is made goes
through the procurement
process under Mass General
Law Chapter 30B.”

District 6 City Councilor
Kendra Lara asked about the
41 “exigent circumstances”
that allowed the BPD to use
a cell site simulator to gain
access to information during
an investigation since 2017.
She said this concerned her
because the BPD did not
have to get a warrant to set
them up.

Lara also asked about
what recourse someone has
to reclaim their property and
directly asked BPD Superin-
tendent Felipe Colon if it’s
possible that an innocent
resident could have their

property seized. Colon said
he did not have that answer
with him at the moment.
Lara also asked if Colon or
O’Brien had the  dol lar
amounts of assets taken from
residents who had not been
convicted of  a  cr ime.
O’Brien and Colon shook
their heads no.

“And so do you follow at
all when you forfeit an asset,
I’m not sure you individually
follow it, but is there a pro-
cess by which you could
connect that person, their
case and the outcome of their
case and whether or not the
assets that were forfeited are
tied to someone being crimi-
nally charged?” Lara asked.

O’Brien said she felt sure
that was being maintained on
the federal level.

“It’s not maintained on
our level because it’s the
federal government or the
federal agency we’re partici-
pating in with a particular in-
vestigation that determines
how those funds are allo-
cated and what agencies will
be  a l located funds  f rom
whatever property that was
seized, auctioned off and
what proceeds were received
as a result of the auction. It’s
a determination by the federal
government or whatever fed-
eral agency we’re working
with at the time,” she said.
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St. Jude’s Novena
May the Sacred Heart of Jesus
be adored, glorified, loved
and preserved throughout the
world, now and forever.
Sacred Heart of Jesus pray for
us. St. Jude, worker of
miracles, pray for us. St. Jude,
helper of the hopeless, pray
for us. Say this prayer 9 times
a day. By the 9th day your
prayer will be answered. It has
never been known to fail.
Publication must be
promised. Thank you St. Jude.
My Prayers were answered.
In gratitude for helping me.

—J.S.
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The Boston Landmarks Commission delayed demolition of this former post office and a former bank at its
most recent meeting.
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BLC delays demolition of
1905 and 1911 Centre St.
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The Boston Landmarks
Commission (BLC) held a
meeting on March 22 via
Zoom. The hot topic of the
meeting was a discussion re-
garding a demolition delay for
1905 and 1911 Centre St.

More than 65 community
members joined the meeting,
which was led by Joseph Cor-
nish and Lynn Smiledge of the
BLC. This meeting was sepa-
rate from a meeting a week
prior regarding demolition al-
ternatives and a continuation
from an earlier BLC meeting
which asked the developer to
come back after properly noti-
fying the neighborhood.

About a year-and-a-half
ago, developer Gary Martell
filed plans for a 21-unit condo
building to replace the former
Peoples Federal Savings Bank

and the former Gilmore place on
1905-1911 Centre St. Martell
had held initial “unofficial”
meetings with residents about
the proposal about two years
prior. The proposed project in-
cludes the demolition of the
structures and the construction
of a four-story mixed-use build-
ing. The proposal has 21 resi-
dential units, ground-floor com-
mercial space, and off-street ve-
hicle and bicycle parking
spaces. Over the past year, this
proposal was met with some
opposition from the community,
many of whom claim that the
building at 1911 Centre Street
has significant historical value
since it was a post office during
the Civil War.

Martell and his Attorney, Joe
Lichtblau, were present at the
meeting.

The BLC meeting opened
with Smiledge discussing Ar-
ticle 85.

“The commission will de-
termine whether the build-
ings are preferably preserved.
It will evoke a 90-day delay
if the committee finds it is in
the public interest for the
buildings to be preserved or
rehabilitated rather than de-
molished. If the commission
invokes demolition delay, it
will then evaluate alterna-
tives to demolition and re-
view the proposed project,”
explained Smiledge. The
commission had the option of
waiving the delay if it finds
that there are no feasible al-
ternatives to demolition.

Rosanne Foley of
Boston’s historic preserva-
tion program discussed the
history of the two buildings
present at 1905-1911 Centre
St. The first building she
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Letters to the Editor

Drones vs. sharks

My Kind
of Town/
Joe Galeota

Summertime is a long
way off, as we hunker down
for the last, feeble blast of a
dying winter before the warm
sun of spring yearns to make
its continuous appearance in
April.  But one aspect of
summertime should be
thought out now.

  A short while back one
of my daughters, knowing
my fascination with the
movie “Jaws”—it’s right up
there with “The Godfather”
as my favorite movie— sent
me a copy of an extensive
story about the presence of
sharks on Cape Cod beaches. 

  The good news from the
piece is that some of the
Outer Cape towns (the Lower
Cape towns from Harwich
and Dennis west do not have
problems with sharks) are
considering using drones on
their ocean beaches to spot
sharks.  Since sharks swim
parallel to the shore in their
pursuit of seals as they pro-
create at will on Chatham’s

Monomoy Island, the thought is
for life guards on the ocean sides
of Orleans, Wellfleet, Truro, and
Provincetown to be equipped
with drones at the ends of their
protected areas to look for cruis-
ing sharks (Eastham has no town
beach on the ocean side:  Coast
Guard and Nauset Light beaches
there are controlled by the Na-
tional Park Service).

  What a wonderful idea! 
If the Federal Government is
not going to repeal, or at least
mitigate, the draconian pro-
vision of the Marine Mammal
Protection Act of 1972 to pro-
tect seals, then let the locals
use technology to spot the
sharks as they prowl the shal-
low waters in pursuit of tasty
morsels.

  But here’s the bad news,
at least according to the ar-
ticle.  The Park Service does
not want to ask its lifeguards,
positioned at either ends of
the protected swimming ar-
eas at Coast Guard, Nauset
Light, Marconi, and their
other staffed beaches, to use
drones to advise swimmers
of sharks’ proximity.  To
draw from another movie
and paraphrase the request of
Colonel Nathan Jessep (Jack
Nicholson) to Lt. Daniel
Kaffee (Tom Cruise) at the
end of “A Few Good Men,”
please tell me that I’m miss-
ing something.

Residents have
mixed feelings on

635 HP Ave.
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The Boston Planning and De-
velopment Agency (BPDA) met
with about 30 residents on March
22 to discuss the proposed project
at 635 Hyde Park Ave. in
Roslindale.

Attorney John Pulgini repre-
sented developer Antonio Ferrara
for most of the meeting, and said
the proposal includes four stories
of rental housing with 27 total
dwelling units (four of which will
be designated affordable under the
city’s Inclusionary Development
Policy [IDP]) , with nine two-bed-
room units and 18 one-bedroom
units. The proposal includes 914
square feet of ground-floor retail
and 14 parking spaces. Pulgini said
they would be seeking a number
of variances from the Boston Zon-
ing Code and would need approval
from the Boston Zoning Board of
Appeals (ZBA).

“So 635 Hyde Park Ave., the
zoning is Neighborhood Shopping
District and 3F-4,000 (up to three
families per 4,000 square feet of
lot space),” he said. “As far as
violations from Zoning, we antici-
pate that we will need zoning re-
lief from the ZBA for floor area
ratio (FAR) where 1 is required
and we have 2.26; height cap is
35 feet and we’re at 42; side yard
setback is 10 feet and we’re at 5
feet; parking is at two spaces per
unit and we’re at .5 and front yard
setback is at 10 feet, we are at 5
feet.”

Sousa Architect Travis Blake
said the design will feature a roof
deck, soundproofing and Complete
Streets sidewalk design. Complete
Streets is a program of guidelines
set up by the City of Boston to in-
crease pedestrian access and
beautification, including six-foot-

wide sidewalks and street trees,
which Blake said this project has.

Resident and Mount Hope
Canterbury organizer Rick Yoder
asked for energy efficiency and
reduce as much as possible the use
of fossil fuels.

“It’s where we’re all going to
end up, and so you might as well
do it now,” he said.

Ferrara said he does intend to
do an all-electric building.

“This is something I intend to
keep as apartments, and although
the plans haven’t been drawn yet,
I do plan on using heat pumps and
not bringing gas into the building
at all,” he said.

MHC organizer Lisa Beatman
asked why Ferrara did not opt to
have any home ownership units in
the building.

“I have a diversified portfolio
in which, depending on the sites,
acquisition costs, and overall de-
velopment, some work better for
rentals and some work better for
sales,” Ferrara said. “I am a life-
long City of Boston resident. I
grew up in Hyde Park. I now live
in West Roxbury. I have a lot of
multi-families in the area that I al-
ready manage and this one fits
nicely within my multi-family port-
folio and makes it easier for me to
manage my other stuff that we
look over.”

Another resident also asked
about affordability. Pulgini said they
would be sticking to just above the
13 percent affordable require-
ment.

Resident Daniel Semeniuta
said he was supportive of the
project and actually asked for
more density in the neighborhood
to give more people access to
Roslindale and the city as a whole.

Good luck with
St. Clare building

To the Editor:
I’m reading your March 17,

2022 story on the Poor Sisters
of St. Clare wishing to raze their
monastery for a developer.  I
admit to being in favor of his-
toric preservation.  Here in
Brighton remains the Cenacle
building on Lake Street which
also housed religious
nuns and is now an in-house

school for foreign students to
learn English. It’s a beautiful
site. Good luck to the Jamaica
Pond Association in this uphill
battle.

Anne Burke
Brighton

Development Problems
To the Editor: 
Boston citizens and, it

seems, developers are receiving
mixed messages from city offi-

cials and the Boston Planning
and Development Agency
(BPDA). My neighbors and I
look at the Zoning Code and
expect parking, density and size
requirements for new develop-
ments while the BPDA approves
development that does not ad-
here to the Zoning Code. The
Zoning Code was established to
“protect Boston’s distinct neigh-
borhoods from the development
of buildings or uses that do not

harmonize with their surround-
ing context.” (bostonplans.org)
The BPDA, however, seems to
use Article 80 to approve all
projects which come before
them. Article 80 “was adopted
because the parameters of these
unique projects rarely fit neatly
within the existing zoning code
and a more predictable review
process was needed.”
(bostonplans.org) The flawed
process continues when the
BPDA approved project goes to
zoning where it is denied be-
cause of zoning violations. The
developers appeal the denial and
the decision about whether to
allow these rule breaking devel-
opments goes to the Zoning
Board of Appeals. Throughout
the process there is opportunity
for public comment and public
meetings which often cause con-
flict among neighbors.

  The citizens of Boston ex-

pect an honest and predictable
development process which ad-
heres to the established zoning
regulations. This process must
be free from private discussions
between City Hall, BPDA, de-
velopers, special interest groups
including real estate firms and
brokers and of course, their fleet
of savvy, well-connected
lawyers.  The way to achieve an
honest and predictable process
is to eliminate the power of the
BPDA to override the Boston
Zoning Code... OR... revise the
Zoning Code and involve the
Citizens of Boston in that
process.  City of Boston elected
officials and employees must
respect our neighborhood needs
and our city laws while enabling
truly affordable housing as well
as the luxury housing that devel-
opers prefer to build.

Mary Moniz
Roslindale
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Dozens of residents came out to get their hands dirty and clean up the Fowl Meadow in Readville.
PHOTO BY MATT MACDONALD

Cleanup returns to Fowl Meadow

Matt MacDonaldMatt MacDonaldMatt MacDonaldMatt MacDonaldMatt MacDonald
Staff Reporter

This past Sunday, a group
of about 50 volunteers partici-
pated in the second annual
Fowl Meadow Cleanup. Coor-
dinated by Keep Hyde Park
Beautiful (KHPB), in partner-
ship with State Representative
(14th Suffolk) Rob Consalvo’s
office, the event focused on
removing trash that has accu-
mulated in the meadow since
last March.

Toward that goal, the local

volunteers spread out along
Hyde Park’s Meadow Road
with trash bags, pickers, and
pull wagons in tow, as DCR
(Department of Conservation
and Recreation) workers,
trucks, and a backhoe provided
assistance.

Fowl Meadow, in its en-
tirety, is a seven mile long wet-
land going from Norwood to
Hyde Park. It serves as a flood
plain and something of an
entryway to Boston for the
Neponset River as it flows
from Foxborough (near Gillette
Stadium) to Dorchester Bay.

Meadow Road begins at
Neponset Valley Parkway, and
reveals the largely concealed
beauty of the meadow – and
the surrounding natural scen-
ery – as it progresses about a
third of a mile to the Boston
Business Park warehouse com-
plex marking its terminus.

Because of the road’s se-
clusion – and the fact that it is
the sole access route for the
many commercial drivers
based at the complex – the sec-
tion of Fowl Meadow border-

Infrastructure prInfrastructure prInfrastructure prInfrastructure prInfrastructure project a possibilityoject a possibilityoject a possibilityoject a possibilityoject a possibility
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Fowl Meadow Cleanup continued from page 5

Prayer to the Blessed Virgin
(Never known to fail!)

Oh, most beautiful flower of Mt.
Carmel, fruitful vine, splendor of
Heaven, Blessed Mother of the Son
of God, Immaculate Virgin, assist me
in this necessity. Oh Star of the Sea,
help me and show me herein you are
my mother. Oh Holy Mary, Mother
of God, Queen of Heaven and Earth,
I humbly beseech thee from the
bottom of my heart to succor me in
my necessity (make request). There
are none that can withstand your
power. Oh Mary, conceived without
sin, pray for us who have recourse to
thee (three times). Holy Mary, I place
this cause in your hands (three
times). Say this prayer for three
consecutive days and then you must
publish and it will be granted to you.

—S.G.H.

A Prayer to the Holy Spirit
Holy Spirit, you who made me see ev-
erything and showed me the way to
reach my ideal. You who gave me the
divine gift to forgive and forget the
wrong that is done to me and you who
are in all instances of my life with me.
I, in this short dialogue want to thank
you for everything and confirm once
more that I never want to be separated
from you no matter how great the ma-
terial desire may be. I want to be with
you and my loved ones in your per-
petual glory. Amen. Thank you for your
love towards me and my loved ones. Per-
sons must pray the prayer 3 consecutive
days without asking your wish. After 3rd
day, wish may be granted no matter how
difficult it may be. Then promise to pub-
lish this dialogue as soon as this favor
is granted.

—S.G.H.

Novena to St. Clare
Ask St. Clare for three favors,
1 business, 2 impossible. Say
nine Hail Marys for nine
days, with lighted candle.
Pray whether you believe or
not. Publish on the ninth
day. Powerful novena. Say
“May the Sacred Heart of
Jesus be praised, adored,
glorified, now and forever,
throughout the whole world.
Amen.” Your request will be
granted, no matter how
impossible it may seem.

—S.G.H.

Prayer to St. Jude
Most holy apostle, St. Jude Thaddeus,
faithful servant and friend of Jesus, the
name  of the traitor who delivered your
Beloved Master into the hands of His
enemies has caused you to be forgotten by
many, but the Church honors and invokes
you universally as the Patron Saint of
Hopeless cases and of things despaired of.
Please pray for me who am so miserable.
Make use I implore you of that particular
privilege accorded to you to bring visible
and speedy help where help is almost
despaired of. Come to my assistance in this
great need that I may receive the
consolations and help of Heaven in all my
necessities, trials and tribulations,
particularly (here make your request) and
that I may bless God with you and all the
elect forever.
I promise you, O blessed St. Jude, to be
ever mindful of this great favor and I will
never cease to honor you as my special and
powerful patron and to to gratefully
encourage devotion to you.
In thanksgiving for many answered prayers.

—S.G.H.

ing it is a magnet for excessive
litter and illegal dumping.

Cathy Horn founded KHPB
in 2017 with the goal of beau-
tifying the community through
litter removal and prevention,
recycling, and “greening.” An
hour into the cleanup – near the
sign-up table at the road’s end
– she voiced its purpose. “It’s
because of the sheer need.
This is such a beautiful area,
and it’s an Area of Critical En-
vironmental Concern [ACEC],
and yet it’s trashed. It’s like a
litter bomb went off along the
road here.”

Noting that a washing ma-
chine and a boiler had been
pulled from the meadow that
morning, Horn added something

else. “Today, we’re also col-
lecting pee bottles.” She ges-
tured toward a pile of filled
plastic bottles accumulating on
a tarp spread on the ground
near the table. “And there are
hundreds and hundreds of them
along here.”

All along the road, these
bottles were gingerly being
picked from the meadow, with
the prevailing theory among the
volunteers being that the van
drivers based at the complex
must be filling them while in
transit, and then dumping them
at the end of their runs.

Not far down the road, Erik
Wicher was one of a handful
of volunteers from the Gentle
Giant Moving Company, which

is also based at the complex.
“It’s actually pretty reward-
ing,” he said of the experience,
and chuckled. “Surprisingly.”
Expanding on that, he went on.
“Cleaning up trash doesn’t
sound very appealing; I don’t
think many people would take
time out of their day to do that.
But just cleaning up a spot and
making it look nice and natu-
ral, like it’s supposed to be, is
very rewarding.”

But not without pitfalls. “It’s
kind of a struggle, because
some of the trash is in the
brambles. So I have to think,
‘Is it worth it?’ Me getting
ripped up to try to grab.” He
chuckled again, “I feel like, if
you’re going to make litter in a
spot, make it accessible.”

At the other end of the road,
the Pease family – Greg, Kate,
and their three small children
Coraline, Joe, and baby Eleanor
– filled a big trash bag. “We
had wanted to do these clean-
ups before, but the kids are old
enough now,” Kate said. “They
can participate.”

“It’s such a beautiful area
here, between the meadow, the
Blue Hills, the Neponset River.
We just wanted to do our part
to help clean it up,” Greg con-
tinued. “I know they did one
last year, and all this trash is
the one year of buildup on the
cleanup they did last year.”
Continuing, he stressed the im-
portance of delivering the mes-
sage to their children to keep
their neighborhood, and the en-
vironment clean. “And not to
litter. Right, guys? Kate asked,
with positive responses from
Coraline and Joe. “Because
this is what happens.”

State Representative
Consalvo also took part, and out-
lined a site improvement
project that – if completed –
would see built a thousand foot
long sidewalk with a granite

curbstone, street lights, and a
guardrail on the meadow side
of the road. It would  provide
pedestrian friendly access
while also acting as a deterrent
to drive-by littering and illegal
dumping. The sewers would
also be realigned to better cap-
ture stormwater runoff.

Using ARPA (American
Rescue Plan Act) funds,
$200,000 has already been al-
located for the project’s design
and engineering, with a $1.9
million construction estimate
that Consalvo said he will push
for as a second round ARPA
allocation. “This is exactly
what Congress appropriated it
for,” he said of the federal
money coming to Massachu-
setts. “This is not only an in-
frastructure issue, it’s an envi-
ronmental protection issue. So
it fills both buckets.” He added
that, ideally, the money will
come through this fiscal year,
and that the project can go out
to bid and construction can be-
gin in the following year.

Whether the money comes
through this fiscal year or not,
or the sidewalk gets built next
year or not, one thing is fairly
certain: the cleanup will return
to Fowl Meadow.
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Hundreds came out to support the Empty Bowls fundraiser and get a taste of what local restaurants have to
offer in the process.

PHOTO BY ARIANE KOMYATI

Roslindale hosts
Empty Bowls Event

Ariane KAriane KAriane KAriane KAriane Komomomomomyyyyyatiatiatiatiati
Staff Reporter

More than 300 community
members supported the first
annual Empty Bowls Event to
support the Neighborhood
Food Action Collaborative
(NFAC) of Roslindale and
Hyde Park. The event took
place on March 27 at the
Roslindale Substation.

Those who purchased tick-
ets chose a handmade ceramic
bowl by Create Art in Commu-
nity and filled it with soup from
a choice of ten local restaurants
(and took it home to keep).
Community members could
stay to eat the soup and mingle
with others, or use the takeout
option. Proceeds from the event
benefit the organizations of the
Roslindale/Hyde Park Neigh-
borhood Food Action Collabo-
rative (NFAC): Food Access
Volunteers of Roslindale (FA-
VOR), the Roslindale Food
Collective (RFC) and the Hyde
Park Food Pop-Up. The funds
go directly towards providing
fresh culturally appropriate
fruit and vegetables to our com-
munity members.

FAVOR organizer and
Roslindale community member

Leah Arteaga was present at the
event, which sold 300 tickets.

“A group of about 10 of us
put this together – a planning
committee – that took many
weeks to plan. We have 300
bowls that were donated by art-
ists. We contacted 10 different
local restaurants that donated
soup. We have vegan soup, veg-
etarian soup, you name it,”
Arteaga said.

The local restaurants donat-
ing soup include Mi Finca, Las
Delicias Colombianas,
Rutchada Thai Cuisine,
Jimmie’s Cafe, and more.

Gena Mavuli of Create Art
in Community explained that
Empty Bowls is part of a world-
wide movement by artists in
cities to raise money for food-
related charities to care for and
feed the hungry in their com-
munities.

“We’re thrilled to partici-
pate as the local pottery studio
in this event. Empty Bowls is a
nationwide event,” she said.
“Create helped organize this,
then we reached out to non-
profits to collaborate and put
this together.”

Community member Jenni-
fer Bottomley volunteered at
the event by pouring attendees

bowls of soup.
 “I heard about this event

through my wife, who heard
about it through our church, the
Theodore Parker Church. I like
being a part of community ac-
tivities, and they [the organiz-
ers] were in need of volunteers,
so here I am,” she explained.

The local mutual aid groups
provide fresh foods purchased
wholesale from local sources
using donated funds, and res-
cued from local supermarkets
and bakeries. The group FA-
VOR serves more than 150
households a week through two
distribution sites, accessible by
public transportation. No IDs or

documentation are required to
receive food. The group relies
on community volunteers to run
the food programs every week.
Due to the fact that Roslindale
has a reputation of being a
“wealthier” neighborhood in
the City of Boston, the commu-
nity lacks many services to sup-
port households experiencing
food insecurity. According to
the Greater Boston Food
Bank’s Food Resources map,
out of 119 food pantries in Bos-
ton, only three are located in the
communities of Roslindale,
Hyde Park and West Roxbury.

To learn more about local
mutual aid food programs, visit

opencollective.com/favor.
 Create Art in Community is

an art space in Roslindale vil-
lage, offering classes and work-
shops for all ages and open stu-
dio drop-in activities. For more
information on Create Art in
Community, visit
www.createartincommunity.com/

To
advertise,

call
the Bulletin

at (617) 361-8400
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Holland Development proposed townhouse style for the St Clare monastery site.

COURTESY PHOTO

JPNC continued from page 1

St. Jude’s Novena
May the Sacred Heart of Jesus
be adored, glorified, loved
and preserved throughout the
world, now and forever.
Sacred Heart of Jesus pray for
us. St. Jude, worker of
miracles, pray for us. St. Jude,
helper of the hopeless, pray
for us. Say this prayer 9 times
a day. By the 9th day your
prayer will be answered. It has
never been known to fail.
Publication must be
promised. Thank you St. Jude.
My Prayers were answered.
In gratitude for helping me.

—V.C.

see “some control over what
goes there after demolition.”

Housing committee member
Kathy Brown said she agreed.

“Use this site for affordable
housing,” she said. “This is re-
ally important to mobilize
quickly about. We really need
to make this a big issue.”

Pam Bender, also a commit-
tee member, supported Brown.

“We need to organize
around this,” she said. “Shame
the sisters. Get lots of public-
ity. Lots of pressure to get them
to do the right thing.”

The St. Clare sisters plan to
sell their property to Holland
Development which proposes a
26-unit town house develop-
ment.

Housing committee mem-
ber Bernie Doherty said he was
a Catholic,

“But I don’t want to embar-
rass the Catholic Church,” he
said. “This is not what the sis-
ters are about.  They should be
helping those in need, who need
affordable homes. Build what
Jesus would do so people can
look out at the [Arboretum]
gardens. Turn the property into
the best use for people.”

The housing committee
unanimously approved a two-
part motion: one to send a letter
to Mayor Wu requesting that
the April 12 Boston Landmark
Commission demo delay hear-
ing be delayed and two, hold a
public hearing to determine the
best use of the site as afford-
able housing.

At the full council meeting
the housing committee chair
Marvin Mathelier asked for a
vote on the letter, which was
obtained by The Bulletin the
next day.

Signed by newly-elected
council chair Will Cohen, the
letter said in part:

“[The monastery] has been
owned for decades by a Catho-
lic organization with nonprofit
status and a mission to help
those in greatest need… With
the dearth of affordable hous-
ing on the Pond/Hills side of
JP we believe 26 luxury
townhouses may not be the
best use of the property.”

The Neighborhood Council
seemed to confuse the demo-
lition delay filing by the Sis-
ters of St. Clare with the sub-
sequent development filing.

Zoning committee chair
Dave Baron said he agreed
with one part.

“I understand their [the Sis-
ters] religious freedom giving
them the right to do what they
want with their property,” he
said. “But they can’t short cir-
cuit the zoning code process.

“They have no religious
right to do anything on their
real estate to avoid the zoning
code,” Baron went on. “If the
letter is sent they [Holland]
will still have to go to ISD and
the Article 80 process unless
they build as of right, but 26
units will need to get vari-
ances.”

Doherty was acting chair
during the council meeting.

“Neither the nuns or any-
one else has a right to override
the zoning code just because
they think God’s on their side,”
he said. “The entire commu-
nity needs to be notified about
this. In no way, shape, form or
manner shall this go forward
anytime soon. We need a large
public process.

“I’m very much in support
of this letter,” Doherty said, “a
very strong letter for a large
meeting of not just the voice
of a group of cloistered nuns.

“This is all about money,”
Doherty went on. “We should
make it crystal clear. Jesus
Christ went into the temple to
drive out the moneychangers.
We need to do something, get
the state reps., state senator
and city councilors involved.”

Committee member Micah
Sachs said there were two dif-
ferent issues.

“Separate the Boston
Landmarks Commission from
the developers. A public pro-
cess is the only tool we have
left once they demolish and
then they start building,” he
said.

Doherty said the commu-
nity has to get more involved.

“A lot of us were caught
off guard about this,” he
said, “I heard they moved 33
sisters out who were buried
there. There was no commu-
nity process about why that
happened.”

A burial crypt for deceased
sisters was included in the
chapel when it was built in
1946.

New council member
Daniel Perez made a motion to
approve the letter, Baron sec-
onded it and it passed ten to
three with one abstention.

The letter was mailed the
next morning.

Novena to St. Clare
Ask St. Clare for three favors,
1 business, 2 impossible. Say
nine Hail Marys for nine
days, with lighted candle.
Pray whether you believe or
not. Publish on the ninth
day. Powerful novena. Say
“May the Sacred Heart of
Jesus be praised, adored,
glorified, now and forever,
throughout the whole world.
Amen.” Your request will be
granted, no matter how
impossible it may seem.

—V.C.
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Continued on page 10

BPDA approves 24 units in Brighton, 60 Guest change as well
JefJefJefJefJeff Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivf Sullivananananan
Staff Reporter

CM kids at
the Cathedral

Students from Catholic Memorial attended the an-
nual St. Patrick Day Mass at the Cathedral in
the South End on March 17; the boys took part in
reading the Prayers of the Faithful, helped dis-
tribute shamrocks and joined Auxiliary Bishop
Mark O'Connell for a group photo.

PHOTO BY PATRICK O’CONNOR

The Boston Planning and
Development Agency
(BPDA) met recently in a vir-
tual format and approved the
24-unit proposed building at
38 Hichborn St. in Brighton
and a change of ownership
and design change at  60
Guest St. in Brighton.

Both projects are either
next to or a part of the New
Balance Boston Landing De-
velopment,  which is just

completing now with the ad-
dition of 60 Guest St. The
Hichborn Street development
is proposed for five stories,
24 units ,  8 unit  parking
spaces, four visitor parking
spaces, 829 square feet of
commercial space and 24 bi-
cycle parking spaces.

BPDA Project Manager
for the proposal  Lance
Campbell said the unit mix
will be 16 studio apartments,
four one-bedroom units and
four two-bedroom units .

Campbell recommended ap-
proval and that the BPDA
Board recommended the Bos-
ton Zoning Board of Appeals
also approve requested zon-
ing relief for the project.

Architect  Peter Vanko
said the site and the area
around the site is in some-
what of a transition, mostly
because of the Boston Land-
ing development going on
around it.

“It’s transitioning from
the industrial, single-story el-

ements that are outside of the
New Balance development
and it has to really modulate
between the old and the new.
Even some of the multi-fam-
ily developments that have
been built along Hichborn
that were built at that four-
or f ive-story level  are
transitioning over to the high
rises beyond the amazing
New Balance Development,”
Vanko said. “This site is
unique in that it is probably
the last parceling containing

some of the smaller two-fam-
ily and three-family homes
that  formerly occupied
Hichborn Street.”

Vanko said the parking lot
will be automated to handle
the eight spaces. He added
that the commercial space
will face the New Balance
development. Due presum-
ably to community concern,
the development was reduced
from 25 units and six stories
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BPDA continued from page 9
to its current iteration, with a
reduction in two-bedroom and
one-bedroom units.

The Board approved the
proposal with no questions or
concerns.

The Board also approved
changes to the ownership and
design of 60 Guest St. at Bos-
ton Landing,  which was
originally approved in Janu-
ary of 2021. The new owner
is 60 Guest St. LLC, and the
new design features do not

impact the originally-ap-
proved footprint or scope of
design approved in 2021, ac-
cording to BPDA Project
Manager Sarah Black. Black
said the project includes up
to 320,000 square feet of of-
fice, clinic and research and
development uses and up to
8,000 square feet of commer-
cial space and 300 parking
spaces. The project would
provide 250 construction jobs
as well as up to 1,000 perma-

nent jobs and is designed to
reduce the use of fossil fuels
by 95 percent.

Lendlease and Ivanhoe
Cambridge have partnered to
develop the project ,  and
Lendlease General Manager
Nicholas Iselin said the 60
Guest project will be as en-
vironmentally-friendly as the
group’s Clippership Wharf
project, which has achieved
LEED Platinum status.

SGA Architect Partner
John Sullivan said he felt the
building has achieved an

“iconic” look after going
through the Boston Civic De-
sign Commission process.

“Within the massing and
the look we felt we had an op-
tion to really sculpt  this
building; use soft corners,
use setbacks and other mass-
ing moves to create a really
sculpturable articulation of
the building,” he said.

Sullivan said the curved
portions of the structure and
the copper tones of the col-
ors they’re planning to use
would create “something
warm and inviting” to help it
stand out within Boston
Landing. He also said there
will be a “community living
room” to help activate the
site and allow for public in-
teraction.

“There was a lot of feed-
back from the community
about welcoming community
space, so our ground-level of-
fers a lobby for which we’ll
invite the public,” he said.
“There will also be a substan-
tial cafe that will spill out
into the sidewalk and allow
for a porous edge along an
expanded sidewalk at Guest
Street and then a gallery
spac e  t h a t  t i e s  t h a t  t o -
gether which is an oppor-
tunity for community art
and artists to  be seen by
people  who walk by the
building.”

T h e  B o a r d  a p p r o v e d
the changes unanimously
without any questions or
comments.
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1905-1911 Centre St. continued from page 3 Crane  continued from page 1
talked about was the former
bank at 1905 Centre St. The
brutalist-style bank was con-
structed in 1966, designed by
a Boston Architectural Firm
that also constructed multiple
Harvard University buildings.

Foley also went into depth
about the history of the build-
ing at 1911 Centre St.

“The Greek revival Will-
iam Keith House was con-
structed circa 1836 and was
West Roxbury’s first post of-
fice. This is the oldest exist-
ing single-family house on Cen-
tre Street in West Roxbury. Its
features include front porch
Greek doric columns,” she
said.

 Postmaster William Keith
had the house built after his
appointment as West Roxbury
postmaster by Andrew Jackson
in 1836. Community members
who have spoken in favor of
preserving the building have
nicknamed it “The Keith
House.” Robert Gould Shaw,
an American officer for the
Union Army and the com-
mander of the 54th Regiment,
trained for the Civil War at
Camp Andrew (which was lo-
cated at the Brook Farm).
Gould Shaw used the Keith
House post office to mail his
letters. Community members
noted that other famous his-
torical figures, including
Nathaniel Hawthorne and
Theodore Parker, would also
get and send their mail from
this post office.

Those attending the meet-
ing had a chance to discuss (in
two minutes or less) why they
supported a demolition delay.
Community member Carolyn
Bremen explained that in
neighborhood meetings there
has been “increased interest
and growing awareness” in the
preservation of the Keith
House.

“This interest is not only
from dozens of neighbors, but
also from Historic Boston. A
woman from Historic Boston
has sent a letter supporting our
interests in wanting to preserve
it,” she stated.

Community member Jo-
seph Impellizeri discussed the

historical significance of 1911
Centre St.

“We believe that this is the
oldest post office structure in
the city of Boston. We also be-
lieve it’s among one of the old-
est post office buildings in the
state. We believe we should
preserve it for its role in the
early development of the city.
William Keith also used this
building as a center for civic
activities in the city. It was a
focal point for the village - it
did have an important role in
this area,” Impellizeri ex-
plained.

Tom Daley, a registered
civil engineer who was invited
to the meeting by West
Roxbury community members,
spoke about the building and
its more recent history.

 “The building has always
appeared to be in good condi-
tion and well cared for. Up un-
til 2013, it was used every day
as a real estate office and it was
always very well kept. I’ve
looked at reports and photos of
the building, and they show a
building in poor condition,” he
explained. “But there’s a dif-
ference between cosmetic ap-
pearance and fundamental
structural integrity. I’ve looked
at the building from the out-
side; the roof appears to be in
good condition. The porches
are a bit shaky.”

Daley also said that he has
seen photos of the interior of
the house, and says there are
no major cracks in the struc-
ture.

A few meeting attendees
chose to discuss the developer
and previous meetings. Resi-
dent Antonina Guarino
claimed that at another meet-
ing, community members were
shown incomplete documents.

“We did not receive the im-
ages during the meeting, it was
sent to us afterwards. When we
received them, the document
was unsigned, and there was
no follow-up,” she said. “The
condition of the building was
really breezed over.”

Lichtblau disputed her
claims about the documents.

Vincent Finn, who has
lived within close proximity to

the property since the 1970s,
spoke about what he said was
mismanagement of the former
post office.

“When the building was
sold to its current owners, they
immediately began removing
the shingles and the interior.
They left the debris scattered
around the yard. I called the
Inspectional Services Depart-
ment and the building inspec-
tor ordered a stop work order
and ordered every window and
door to be boarded. That was
never done. All the windows
were left open,” he said.

Liaisons from Councilor
Lara and Councilor Flaherty’s
offices were also present. Nora
McManus Vincent, the Direc-
tor of Constituent Services for
Kendra Lara, said that Lara’s
office is supportive of the ef-
forts from West Roxbury resi-
dents who put together infor-
mation about the house at 1911
Centre St.

McManus Vincent read a
statement from Councilor
Lara: “We have learned a great
deal from their research. Be-
cause of their efforts, we are
aware of the historical value of
the wood frame house at 1911
Centre St., which should be
fully researched and not slated
for demolition.”

Samantha Bennett from
Councilor Michael Flaherty’s
office also stated that Flaherty
is in favor of a demolition de-
lay.

The BLC decided that the
property is subject to demoli-
tion delay and a demolition
permit cannot be issued until
June 20, 2022.

Legals

well. Miranda is currently the State Rep. for the 5th Suffolk and
now running for the 2nd Suffolk District, and her representative
at the protest Joseph Okafor said Miranda is very supportive of
the Crane Ledge Woods Coalition and was very happy to have
participated in the creation of and successfully vote for Amend-
ment 52 in the House Bill 4912, which was passed by Governor
Charlie Baker in 2020.

Okafor said the legislation and the amendment basically codi-
fied the right for environmental justice in that it defined environ-
mental benefits, environmental burdens and an environmental jus-
tice population and outlined benefits and recourse for those af-
fected by environmental disparity. Okafor said that legislation of-
fers some level of recourse for residents resisting the Crane Ledge
development.

For more information on the opposition movement, go to https:/
/www.savecraneledgewoods.org/. For more information on the
project and to say abreast of meetings and approval dates, go to
the BPDA’s page for the project at https://bit.ly/3JObYaD.
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CANNIFF
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531 Cummins Highway, Roslindale, MA 02131
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DEATHS

635 HP Ave. continued from page 4

DZIERZEK
Norma L. of West Roxbury,

March 7, 2022. Beloved daugh-
ter of the late Leon and
Alexandra (Nieslowski)
Dzierzek. Loving sister of the
late Sandra M. Dzierzek. Norma
worked in administration in the
dental profession for many
years. Funeral services will be
private. For online guestbook,
pemurrayfuneral.com P.E.
Murray - F.J. Higgins George F.
Doherty & Sons West Roxbury
617 325 2000.

FOSCALDO
Stephen G. of West Roxbury,

March 23, 2022. Beloved son of
the late Joseph H. and Marion
(Berry). Brother of Kenneth and
his wife Lois of Westwood.
Uncle of Craig Foscaldo and his
wife Susan of Westwood, and
Lesley Scier and her husband
Joseph of Medfield. Great-uncle
of Emily, Jack, Matthew and
Grace Foscaldo, and Abigail,
Teddy, Megan and Andrew
Scier. Funeral from the William
J. Gormley Funeral Home, 2055
Centre St., WEST ROXBURY.
Interment St. Joseph Cemetery.
In lieu of flowers, donations
may be made in his name to
Catholic Memorial Fund, 235
Baker St., West Roxbury, MA
02132. For directions and
g u e s t b o o k ,
www.gormleyfuneral.com Wil-
liam J. Gormley Funeral Service
617-323-8600.

McDOUGALL

Joseph T. Longtime resident
of Roslindale, Scituate, and
originally from Jamaica Plain,
March 26, 2022. Beloved hus-
band of Elizabeth L. (Gleason)
McDougall. Devoted father of
Thomas McDougall and his
wife Mary Jane of Whitman and
Joseph McDougall Jr. and his
wife Jessica of Swampscott,
Richard McDougall and his
wife Lauren of Hanover. Lov-
ing grandfather of Jake
McDougall and his wife Allison
of Swampscott, Matthew and
Daniel McDougall of Hanover.
Brother of the late Mary Egan.

Brother in law of Joseph and
Shirley Malone of Roslindale.
Uncle of Jay Malone, Jennifer
Nevin, Lee Egan and Beth
Kennedy. Joe served in the U.S.
Army as a Field Medic in Ger-
many. He worked at Western
Electric of Watertown for 30
years and worked with his son
Richie at Dog Gone Days of
Hanover. Joe was an avid
walker throughout West
Roxbury. Visitation at the P.E.
Murray-F.J. Higgins, George F.
Doherty & Sons Funeral Home,
2000 Centre Street, West
Roxbury. Funeral from the fu-
neral home on Thursday, March
31, at 9AM followed by a Fu-
neral Mass in Holy Name
Church, West Roxbury at
10AM. Relatives and friends
kindly invited. Interment in St.
Joseph Cemetery, West
Roxbury. Expressions of sympa-
thy may be made in Joe’s
memory to Alzheimer’s Asso-
ciation, 309 Waverley Oaks Rd.
Waltham, MA 02452.  For di-
rections and guestbook,
pemurrayfuneral.com. Funeral
arrangements by P.E. Murray-
F.J. Higgins, George F. Doherty
& Sons Funeral Home, West
Roxbury. 

SHANLEY
Thomas, formerly of

Dorchester, Hyde Park, and
Chihuahua, Mexico, age 64
passed away on March 24,
2022. Survived by his four chil-
dren, Kevin, Tracey, Katie, and
Holly. Also survived by his five
grandchildren, Derrick, Josie,
Aiden, Lexi, and Quinn. Be-
loved brother of Mary Jane, Liz,
and Patrick. Beloved son of the
late Patrick and Catherine
Shanley of Ireland. Also sur-
vived by many cousins and
close family friends. Visiting
Hours: Memorial Gathering on
April 2, 2022 between the hours
of 12pm-4pm at the Elks Lodge,
1 Morrell St., West Roxbury,
MA 02132.

VAN DAM
Fred, age 70, of Roslindale,

passed away on March 8, 2022.
Beloved husband of Linda
(Luvisi) Van Dam. Devoted fa-
ther of Mandy and Erik Van
Dam of Roslindale. Brother of
Arie, Marilyn (Ahlen) and Bill
Van Dam, and the late George,
Norman, Jack and Ann Marie
(Flood). Also survived by nu-
merous nieces, nephews, and
amazing friends. He will be
greatly missed by all who knew
him. All are welcome to attend
a Celebration of Life Mass at
Sacred Heart Church, 169
Cummins Highway, Roslindale,
on March 31, at 11:00 AM and
reception following at The Elks,

1 Morrell St., West Roxbury.
Donations in Fred’s memory can
be made to Inspiring Hope c/o
Sacred Heart Parish at above
address.

WALL

Ethan Michael, age 6, of
Roslindale, passed away peace-
fully, in his home, on March 20,
2022 from complications of
Phelan-McDermid Syndrome.
Beloved son of Daniel P. Wall
and Sara (Kennedy) Wall. Lov-
ing brother of Ruby C. Wall.
Cherished grandson of Tom and
Catherine (Lynch) Wall of
Walpole, Dawn Kennedy and
Joseph Dirksmeier, Jr. of
Braintree and the late Mark
Kennedy. Great-grandson of
Sylvia Pineau and the late Alvin
Pineau. Nephew of Tom and
Ellen Wall, and William Wall
and his partner Maura Pastran,
Margaret Wall, and Christine
Kennedy. Cousin of Tommy,
Patrick, and Oliver. Ethan gave
light and hope to all that knew
him. Despite his limitations
Ethan taught us patience and
compassion. He was a silly, fun
and stubborn little boy. He loved
walks with his family, cuddles
with Daddy and of course Color
Crew. Ethan also enjoyed his
many sleepovers with his
Grandparents. Ethan and his
family are incredibly thankful
for the years of support and love
they’ve received.  Sadie, thank
you for showing us all that
Ethan could be. Thank you to
our Phelan-McDermid Syn-
drome family. Funeral from the
P.E. Murray - F.J. Higgins,
George F. Doherty & Sons Fu-
neral Home 2000 Centre St.
West. A Funeral Service was
held in the funeral home on Tues-
day, March 29. Interment private.
In lieu of flowers, expressions of
sympathy may be made in Ethan’s
memory to Phelan-McDermid
Syndrome Foundation, 8 Sorrento
Drive, Osprey, FL., 34229.
For directions and guestbook,
pemurrayfuneral.com. Funeral
arrangements by P.E. Murray-
F.J .  Higgins,  George F.
Doherty & Sons Funeral
Home, West Roxbury. 

“I live a 10-minute walk away and I want to
start off by saying I’m very supportive of this
project,” he said. “I honestly would love to see this
building higher and denser. I understand there are
concerns with requesting zoning relief, but I think
concerns about height are misguided considering
we have the Canterbury Place Apartments about
one block down the street which I believe are seven
stories tall in one direction and the Roslindale Place
Apartments one block up Canterbury Street in the
other direction which is six stories tall. We are a
growing city and we should be growing denser as

we grow to accommodate all the future neighbors
who want to live here.”

Another resident asked why the height was over
the limit.

“We are about seven feet over height, zoning is
at 35 and we’re at 42, we really wanted to build an
energy efficient building and have a nice design, and
so that’s where the four stories come from,” Pulgini
said.

For more information on the project, go to the
BPDA’s page on the proposal at https://bit.ly/
3wJQzvv
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The residential plan would put a landscaped connection to Smith Field, just to the south of the proposed
office and residential development.

COURTESY PHOTO

Soldiers Field continued from page 1

and 100 percent of area me-
dian income (AMI).

He said local officials
asked National Development
to add the residential compo-
nent.

“We heard from Councilor
Liz Breadon, State Rep. Mike
Moran and State Rep Kevin
Honan, who were joined by
Councilor Julia Mejia, and the
major thrust of their com-
ments were they felt that resi-
dential should be introduced
to our plan for office and life
sciences,” he said. “There’s a
significant two-bedroom and
three-bedroom component.”

Tye said they are excited
to get this project off the
ground and permitted, as it
will mean the WBZ renova-
tion, which was already ap-
proved, will be able to start
construction.

“We do look forward to
starting the renovation but
that start is dependent on the
permitting of this project
we’re here to present to you
tonight,” he said.

Tye said with the residen-
tial plan they added more
components to the life sci-
ences and offices as well, in-
cluding bicycle and pedes-
trian accommodations, more
greenspace and open space
and updates to the buildings’
architecture.

Gensler Architect Jim
Stanislaski said there will be
numerous open space and
greenspace additions, includ-
ing connecting the residential
and office buildings to Smith
Park to the east of the site.

Allston Brighton Health
Collaborative Director and
resident Anna Leslie said she
was concerned about traffic
and congestion. She said she
did not believe the 38 residen-
tial below-grade parking
spaces would be sufficient,
especially considering the
traffic in the area.

“I still have a lot of con-
cerns regarding the size of the
project considering (the Mas-

sachusetts Department of
Conservation and Recreation)
DCR is considering a road
diet for the road. This project
as I read it, 59 percent of the
trips expected would be cars,”
she said.

Leslie pointed out that the
office and life sciences build-
ings would have 700 spaces,
meaning according to her cal-
culations that would put an
additional 1,200 trips per day
on Soldiers Field Road.

“I’m trying to understand
how that traffic volume is
compatible with regional
growth,” she said. “I don’t see
any reflection in the traffic
analysis that incorporated
movement from Watertown or
Cambridge. Soldiers Field is
a through-way. It’s a huge
amount of volume to put on
this parkway. I’m definitely
concerned about that.”

Leslie also said she wanted
DCR at these meetings, since
projects proposed by DCR
can directly affect traffic es-
timates made for development
along the road.

“We know that’s beyond
most developers’ abilities
most often, but we implore
anybody listening!” she said.
“DCR needs to be a part of
any project that is abutting
their roadway. It makes no
sense to me that they are not
a part of this conversation.”

National Development’s
Vice President of Develop-

ment Naomi Mayeux said
they have had several meet-
ings with DCR on this project
already, every few weeks to
iron out details.

Resident John Bruno said
he liked the project overall,
but was also concerned about
traffic. He said at one time
Soldiers Field Road had about
20,000 vehicles going through
it a day and Western Avenue
had about 18,000 a day.

Resident  Jo-Anne
Barbour said she would like
to see some fruit gardens on
the roofs of the buildings,
and Mayeux said they have
one a t  Nat ional
Development’s office and
she would look into trying to
make it work for this devel-
opment.

“It’s where we get a ton of
fresh produce and we love the
idea, we’d be happy to take a
look at that,” she said.

For more information and
dates on upcoming meetings,
go to http://
www.bostonplans.org/projects/
development-projects/1170-
soldiers-field-road.

Conserve our
resources.

Recycle this
newspaper.
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Legals
REAL ESTATE
WE BUY HOUSES, CONDOS
OR LAND. ANY CONDITION,
ANY ISSUE OR AREA. FREE
JUNK REMOVAL. LICENSED
CONTRACTOR. CALL OR
TEXT ANYTIME (617) 249
3961"

HELP WANTED
Market Research Analyst
Research market conditions for
clients’ global websites and
business portals. Provide data
interpretation. Resumes to A.
Kesler, Infusemedia, 300
Washington Street, Suite 350,
Newton MA 02458.

Classif ieds

Conserve our resources.
Recycle this newspaper.
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TO ADVERTISE,
CALL THE BULLETIN  AT

(617) 361-8400Letter To
The Editor

Please write to:
THE BULLETIN

661 Washington St,
Suite 202

Norwood, MA 02062
 Tel: (617) 361-8400
Fax: (617) 361-1933

e-mail us at
news@bulletinnewspapers.com

Tell ‘em
what you

think with a

Please include your name,
address & telephone number.  Unsigned letters

will not be
published.
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